
1.  Introduction 

IALA would like to inform ITU-R Study Group 5 of IALA’s task based on the IALA work 

programme 2023-2027 in order to develop the use cases and service requirements of Marine AtoN 

which may serve as input to support the development of IMT-2030 standardization. 

IALA would like to draw the attention of ITU-R Study Group 5 to this IALA’s work and welcome 

collaboration with ITU-R Study Group 5 and other international organizations on developing use 

cases and service requirements including regulatory aspects on Marine AtoN for IMT-2030 

standardization. 

 

2. Action requested 

ITU-R Study Group 5 is requested to note the information provided and inform the relevant 

Working Parties of this IALA’s work. 

 

Contact: Minsu Jeon      Tel: +33(0)1 34 51 76 11 

Technical Operations Manager    E-mail: minsu.jeon@iala-aism.org 
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